
Dear Mr. Voorhees and Ms. Dobkin,

Since I wrote to you last spring I have continued my pursuit of a sociology degree, it is
going well. I have finished my philosophy minor, and am almost done with my law and society
concentration. As for musical pursuits, I am in the bluegrass ensemble playing mandolin.

It is about time to start thinking about what I would like to do after I graduate. I’ve
known for a while that I would like to go into the law, and plan on going to law school after
taking a year off to study for the LSAT. I am originally from northern Virginia, but since coming
to Kenyon I have spent my summers in New Orleans working at a bar and saving money. I fell in
love with the city, and hope to go to law school at Tulane. This summer I hope to be working
with the Orleans Public Defenders office doing a summer internship. After finishing law school I
want to work as a public defender, and I think getting some experience this summer will be good
for me. Unfortunately, those internships are unpaid so I will likely have to keep working at the
bar this summer.

Thank you again for your generosity, I would not be at Kenyon without you. I have loved
my time here and all the friends I have made. It is hard to believe that I am almost done with my
junior year.

Best,
Ian Krein


